
UNITED STATES DISTRICT COURT 
 SOUTHERN DISTRICT OF FLORIDA 

 
     ADMINISTRATIVE ORDER 2021-69 

 
IN RE:  DISSOLUTION OF COMMITTEE 
REGARDING FORT LAUDERDALE  
FEDERAL COURTHOUSE 
_______________________________________/ 
 
 The Committee Regarding Fort Lauderdale Federal Courthouse was formed in 2009 as a 

forum for Judges, community leaders, and legal practitioners to discuss issues relating to the 

Southern District of Florida’s federal courthouse in Broward County.  Since its inception, the 

Committee has worked tirelessly to recommend improvements to the facilities and to expose safety 

and security concerns that have plagued the federal courthouse in Broward County for many years.  

In addition, the Committee strenuously advocated for construction of a long overdue new federal 

courthouse in Broward County.  In 2019, Congressional funding was allocated for a new federal 

courthouse in Fort Lauderdale. In 2021, a site for this new federal courthouse was purchased, and 

the design phase of the project is well underway.  Accordingly, it is hereby 

ORDERED that the Committee Regarding Fort Lauderdale Federal Courthouse is 

dissolved immediately.  The Court wishes to express sincere gratitude to the Committee members 

for their time, dedication, and support of the Court and the federal court community in Broward 

County. 

 DONE AND ORDERED in Chambers at Miami, Florida, this 30th day of July, 2021. 

 

      ______________________________________ 
      CECILIA M. ALTONAGA 
                CHIEF UNITED STATES DISTRICT JUDGE 
 
c: The Honorable William H. Pryor, Jr., Chief Judge, Eleventh Circuit Court of Appeals 

All Southern District of Florida District Judges, Bankruptcy Judges and Magistrate Judges 
James P. Gerstenlauer, Circuit Executive, Eleventh Circuit 
All Members of the Committee Regarding Fort Lauderdale Federal Courthouse 

 Angela E. Noble, Court Administrator  Clerk of Court 
 Library 
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